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SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING  

of the 
Sanford Aviation Noise Abatement Committee  

held at the ORLANDO SANFORD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
1200 RED CLEVELAND BOULEVARD, LEVEL II - BOARD ROOM 

 
Tuesday, October 09, 2014 -  9:00 a.m. 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

 
- The regular meeting of the Sanford Airport Authority Noise Abatement 

Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Andrew Van Gaale. 
- The minutes for July were approved as submitted. 
-  The Aviation Authority Staff member George Speake nominated Shannon Lane            

as the Airline Representative for SANAC and Krysty Carr as the Vice Chair Person 
for SANAC. Mr. Andrew Van Gaale seconded the nomination. The committee 
appointed Shannon Lane as the Airline Representative for SANAC and Krysty Carr 
as the Vice Chair Person for SANAC. 

- It was stated that changes were made to the data sheet showing how many 
individuals complained from each city. 

- It was stated in the meeting that the Airport receives helicopter noise complaints 
due to the Sheriff’s office flying when there is suspicious activities going on in the 
area that the Airport has no control over. 

- It was stated in the meeting that over the three month period 10 individuals 
complained. 

 
II. NOISE REPORT 
 

Total Operations – July 2014 18,071 

Total Noise Complaints 32 
Noise Complaint Hotline 0 

 

Complaints by Time of Day – July 2014 
Day 
0600 - 1900 
32 

Evening 
1900 - 2200 
0 

Night 
2200 - 0600 
0 

No Time 
Given 
0 

 
 
   
                Complaints by Residential Area:               
 Heathrow -      0       Silver Lake Area -  0 
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 Timacuan - 0  Stone Island - 0 
 Lake Mary -      0  Osteen -      0   
 Chase Groves -     30  No given city - 0     
 Sanford  -    1                 Longwood -      0 
 East of Airport (Geneva) -      0  New Households -      1 
 Lake Golden Area - 0 Repeat Households -      2 
 Other Areas  -      1                Noise Complaint Line -      0 
 
 
 

Total Operations – August 2014 18,100 

Total Noise Complaints 27 
Noise Complaint Hotline 0 

 

Complaints by Time of Day – August 2014 
Day 
0600 - 1900 
27 

Evening 
1900 - 2200 
0 

Night 
2200 - 0600 
0 

No Time 
Given 
0 

 
   
                Complaints by Residential Area:               
 Heathrow - 0      Silver Lake Area -  0 
 Timacuan - 0  No Given City -      0 
 Lake Mary -      5      Osteen -      0   
 Chase Groves -     27  Enterprise - 0     
 Sanford  -     0                Longwood -      0 
 East of Airport (Geneva) -      0  New Households -      0 
 Lake Golden Area - 0 Repeat Households -      1 
 Other Areas  -     0                Noise Complaint Line -      0 
 
 
 

Total Operations – September 2014 18,110 

Total Noise Complaints 11 
Noise Complaint Hotline 0 

 

Complaints by Time of Day - September 2014 
Day 
0600 - 1900 
9 

Evening 
1900 - 2200 
0 

Night 
2200 - 0600 
2 

No Time 
Given 
0 

 
   
               Complaints by Residential Area:               
 Heathrow - 0      Silver Lake Area -  0 
 Timacuan - 0      Stone Island - 0 
 Lake Mary -      0      Osteen -      0   
 Chase Groves - 6  No given city -      0     
 Sanford  -    2                 Longwood -      0 
 East of Airport (Geneva) -      1  New Households -      1 
 Lake Golden Area - 0 Repeat Households -      5 
 Other Areas  -      2                Noise Complaint Line -      1 
 
  
 +Other Liaison Reports –  
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Air Carrier 

- It was stated that Allegiant Air is entering one of the busiest seasons they have 
ever had this year.  

 
 
General Aviation 
 

-  It was stated that AEROSIM has had an influx of students and have reached 
their capacity for students and instructors ratio. 

 
FAA 

- It was stated that new Metroplex initiatives will begin in November. 
- Mr. Ellison stated that the Signatory Lake Jessup and Lake Monroe arrivals will be 

published soon. He stated that the VFR charts will be coming out in January or 
February. It was stated that these changes will not affect noise any more than 
what already is taking place, as the arrivals will still be used by the same 
aircraft.  

- It was stated that opposite direction operations are no longer allowed by the 
FAA. The new guidelines from the FAA do not provide an exemption to this rule 
to prevent noise concerns.  

 
III. OLD BUSINESS 
 

- None 
 
IV. NEW BUSINESS 
 

- None 
 
V.  FUTURE MEETINGS 
 
- November 11, 2014 
- December 9, 2014 
- January 13, 2014         
     
 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.               


